
 

 

Saturday 5:30 pm Anticipation of Sunday 
 

Sunday  8:00 am, 10:30 am and 4:30 pm 
 

Monday - Friday 

7:15 am, Noon, 5:15 pm (suspended for summer) 

In the Chapel of Our Lady located in the lower level. 

Saint Louis University Campus Ministry:  

Sunday:    9:00 pm (when the University is in session) 

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 

Monday-Friday: 10:45 am through Noon 

Saturday:  4:30 pm through 5:30 pm  

MISSION STATEMENT 
 
We, the members of St. Francis Xavier College Church, form a welcoming Jesuit parish community.  As fol-

lowers of Jesus Christ, we praise God, love our neighbors as ourselves, celebrate liturgy and the sacraments, 

engage in lifelong formation and proclaim God’s reign of justice, mercy and peace. 

LITURGY SCHEDULE 

 

August 19, 2018 

Twentieth Sunday of Ordinary Time 

St. Francis Xavier  

(College) Church 
 

 

The Jesuit Parish in the Heart of St. Louis 
 

3628 Lindell Blvd. 

St. Louis, MO 63108 

 

Phone:  314-977-7300 

sfxstl.org 

 
 

 

 

  

   @collegechrchstl 

 

 

   Saint Francis Xavier  

   College Church  
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PASTORAL STAFF 
 

Pastor 
Daniel White, SJ 
314-977-7300 
daniel.white@slu.edu 
 

Associate Pastor 
Jason Brauninger, SJ 
314-977-7301 
jason.brauninger@slu.edu 
 

Parish Administrator 
Katie Jansen Larson 
314-977-1954 
katherine.larson@slu.edu 
 

Parish Life 
Mary Beth Erickson 
314-977-7304 
mary.erickson@slu.edu 
 

Christian Initiation, Adult 
Formation, & Marriage Ministry 
Joe Milner 
314-977-7305 
joseph.milner@slu.edu 
 

Religious Education & Family Life 
Angie Doerr 
314-977-7302 
angeline.doerr@slu.edu 

 
 
Social Ministry 
Christine Dragonette 
314-977-7309  
christine.dragonette@slu.edu 
 
Wedding Ministry 
Sandy Hauck 
314-977-7303 
sandy.hauck@slu.edu 
 
Choir Director 
Ray Sherrock 
raymond.sherrock@slu.edu 
 
Director of Wedding Music 
& Accompanist 
Sue Martin 
314-977-7313 
susan.martin@slu.edu 
 
Outreach Services Coordinator 
Emily Edwards 
314-977-7311 
sfxjvolt@slu.edu 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Pastoral Council Chair 
Lisa D’Souza 
314-571-9973 
ljdsouza@yahoo.com 
 
Deacon 
Jim Griffard 
314-977-7318 
james.griffard@slu.edu 
 
Safe Environment Program Director 
Terry Edelmann 
314-712-4216 
marietherese.edelmann@slu.edu  
 
Liturgy & Music 
Sister Carolyn McWatters, RSM  
314-977-1797 
sfxlitin@slu.edu 
 
Coordinator of Religious Education 
Sam Herbig 
314-977-7318 
sam.herbig@slu.edu 

PARISH INFORMATION      FAX:  314-977-7315   E-MAIL ADDRESS:  church@slu.edu  
 

The Parish Center is closed if St. Louis City Schools are closed due to bad weather.  Activities and 
events are also cancelled. 
 

Hours:  Monday - Friday 8:30 am to 4:30 pm, Saturday we are closed & Sunday: 8:30 am to 1:00 pm. 
 

Bulletin Notices: must be submitted to marybeth@sfxstl.org by noon on Thursday, ten days before the bulletin date. 
Holidays require additional time.  
 

Infant Baptisms: Visit the Baptism page on the SFX website,  www.sfxstl.org/baptism-1, for information on infant 
baptisms and required preparation class. Baptisms are celebrated on the first and third Sunday of the month, at 12 pm. 
Contact Fr. Jason Brauninger, SJ at 314-977-7301with questions. 
  

Christian Initiation of Adults: contact Joe Milner at 314-977-7305 or joseph.milner@slu.edu 
 

Marriages: contact Sandy Hauck at 314-977-7303 for scheduling and preparation information.  
 

Funerals: contact Fr. Dan White, SJ or Sister Carolyn McWaters, RSM.  To notify the parish of a funeral for a family 
member not at the College Church, please contact Mary Beth Erickson at 314-977-7304 or church@slu.edu.   
 

Disability Access: Our church has an elevator and hearing assistance system.  Please see an usher for assistance. 
 

Parish Registration: Available online at collegechurch.slu.edu or at the Parish Center front desk.  For questions, 
contact Mary Beth Erickson at 314-977-7304. 
 

Religious Education: Available for kindergarten through eighth grade.  Classes meet September - May on Sunday 
mornings. Ages 3-6 use the Catechesis of the Good Shepherd.  Contact Angie Doerr at 314-977-7302 or 
angeline.doerr@slu.edu 
 

Liturgy of the Word for Children: Celebrated weekly for children in kindergarten - seventh grade at 10:30 am Sunday 
Mass.  Childcare is available for children ages six months through pre-kindergarten during the 10:30 am Mass in the 
Parish Center Nursery. Contact Angie Doerr at 314-977-7302 or angeline.doerr@slu.edu. 
 

Tours of the Church: Contact Mary Beth Erickson at 314-977-7304 or email church@slu.edu 

mailto:edelmannm@slu.edu
tel:314-977-1797
mailto:sfxlitin@slu.edu
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FROM THE PASTOR’S DESK 
 

This week new first year SLU students begin their 

lives as Billikens. It will be a time of joy, tears, ex-

citement, fear, and anticipation. I know this well 

since in August of 1986 my parents and little 

brother moved me on campus as a freshman. My new home at 

SLU (Clemens Hall #580 to be exact) was my first introduction to 

College Church. The rest, as they say, is history. 
 

We exist because of Saint Louis University. Our ministry and that 

of the university has been intimately connected since the days 

when Bishop Kenrick allowed the college chapel to function as the 

second parish in the city. This wonderful relationship has been 

mutually beneficial to both of us. 

I believe the students, faculty and staff enrich the parish with their 

presence and generosity. I also feel the vibrant faith community 

that is St. Francis Xavier does the same for the university. 
 

It is great to welcome back our students for the new academic 

year. They have so much to offer us with their vitality and enthusi-

asm. Please continue to encourage them to join us in worship, 

service, and community. There are many who participate in our 

weekend liturgies. Now is a great time to remember we all share 

a spiritual home here at College Church.  

 

Laura Finucane 
Margaret Barker 
Mikaela Chatman 
Jennifer Saunders 
Joan McLean 
Bob Powers 
Leslie Matula 
Diane Williams 
Patrick Pasierb 
Kandice Draper 
Lula Chatman 
Don Berg 
Greg Fiudo 
David Byrnes 
Paul Byrnes 
Pam Orbin  
Art Taylor 
Mary Bruemmer 
Geri Greger 
Lisa Zimmerer 
Pat March 
Liz DeRum 
Wayne and Tuck Loui 
Mary Beth Erickson 
Maryann Cochran 
Joe Lynne 
Tom Reilly 
Monica Gunn 
Campbell Hodge 
Pat Darcy 
Linda Riek 
Paul Hanson 
Mary Geary Dunn 
Alice Edler 
Dan Trueman 
Katherine Mansfield 
Jeanne Hermann 
Cooper Treacy 
Bruce Meadows 
Melissa Belk 
James H. Stebbings 
Sue Geile 
Mark Roddy 
Dave Schnelt 
Bill Anderson 
Dennis Saunders 
Ramona Lynch 
Steve Clark 
Christine Burke 
Sue Bassett 
Elaine Walker 
Call Mary Beth at 314-977-
7304 to add or remove names. 

PRAY FOR THE SICK 

 

Lights and Doors!    
 

Then God said, “Let there be light”; and there was light. And God saw that 

the light was good.   Genesis 1:3-4 
 

This past week SLU facilities began work on a complete overhaul of 

the inside lighting at College Church. They are changing out all the 

lights, and retro-fitting our light fixtures for LED bulbs. This means 

our lights will last longer and use much less electricity. A nice way to 

lower costs while being more friendly to the environment. We will 

have a new lighting board to manage our interior lights. Since the 

church was struck by lightening a number of years ago, our lights now 

are either all “on” or all “off”. The upgrade will give us the ability to 

program the lighting for particular days and times of the year. It will be 

an enormous benefit to our liturgical celebrations. The works is 

scheduled to be completed at the end of August.  
 

Hezekiah opened the doors of the house of the Lord and repaired them. I 

Chron 29:3 
 

Another improvement is on the exterior doors of the church. The 

original, massive wooden doors take a beating from being exposed to 

the sun and elements. SLU is stripping and re-finishing the doors. The 

beauty of our doors will once again be a symbol of welcome.  
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Welcome to the College Church! 

INTRODUCTORY RITES 

Eucharistic Prayer Acclamations: Glendalough Mass                                  Gather 263, 264 , 267 

COMMUNION RITE 

Communion Song: Now in this Banquet             Gather 937 

Breaking of  the Bread: Lamb of  God             Gather 269 

CONCLUDING RITE 

Preparation of  Gifts: Eye Has Not Seen Gather 728 

            LITURGY OF THE EUCHARIST 

Gathering Song: Gather Your People Gather 837 

LITURGY OF THE WORD 

Glory to God: Glendalough Mass        Gather 261 

Responsorial Psalm 34: Taste and See Gather 45 

  THE NICENE CREED MAY BE FOUND ON THE INSIDE COVER OF THE HYMNAL 

Gospel Acclamation: Glendalough Mass  Gather 262      

Recessional Song: Table of  the World       Tony Alonso   
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Passports to Parish Life!  “Meet Me In St. Louis” 
St. Francis Xavier (College) Church Ministry Fair on September 9th  

 

The Parish Life Commission is sponsoring a Ministry Fair in the Xavier Ballroom fol-

lowing our 8:00 am and 10:30 am Masses on Sunday, September 9th.  If you work 

with a ministry that would like to be included, please contact Erin Tkach by email at 

to learn about the opportunities to get involved in the ministries of the  

College Church.   
 

Refreshments will be served.  Get your passport validated along  the path and you could possibly win some 

wonderful local merchandise. 

 

Just Faith 2018 Forming at College Church 
 

Information sessions for JUST FAITH 2018 will be held in Room 14 of the parish center on the following  

Sundays, with the exception of Sept 9th, when we will have a table in the Ballroom as part of the ministry fair 

after both Masses. These Sessions are 20 minutes long and will provide you specific information about this 

year’s Just Faith Program including calendar, readings, and tuition. The dates for information sessions are: 
 

 August 26 (9:15 and 11:40)  

   September 9, (9:15 and 11:40) 

   September 16 (9:15 and 11:40) 
  

Just Faith 2018 will commence Tuesday, September 18, 2018. Information sessions are held between Masses 

on all Sundays listed and at 11:40 on those Sundays indicated. Information is also available at justfaith.org. If 

you are interested in learning more about Just Faith at College Church please attend one of these sessions, 

talk to the numerous Just Faith Alumni in our Parish, or contact Mark Kumming at kummingm@yahoo.com 
or 636-698-5162 or Christine Dragonette at Christine@sfxstl.org or at 314-977-7309. 

All rights reserved. Used with permission.  Reprinted under OneLicense.net # A-704947.    
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Hospitality and College Church Wedding Ministry 
 

Hospitality is Biblical.  It is not elective. Hospitality is one of our Christian  

virtues.  As a parish, we are strong on hospitality! It is one of the reasons why my 

family and I chose to call College Church our faith home.  The first time I walked 

into College Church, I knew immediately I was at home. My feelings are not 

unique. They are felt by thousands of students, parishioners and visitors who step 

inside.  I am certain it is the Holy Spirit at work. 
 

Every couple that I meet brings their own unique story and unique challenges.  Last summer I had the occasion to have 

two weddings which required special circumstances.  The first couple lived in Montana. The groom was in the Air 

Force. They were scheduled to be married in the winter of 2017.  One spring afternoon I got a call from the bride. She 

was in tears. They had just found out that he would be deployed to Afghanistan in August.  All of her plans came to a 

screeching halt. We spent an hour on the phone discussing the logistics of how she could move their wedding date up 

6 months, but most importantly we talked about her fear.  Her fear of the unknown, her fear for his safety, her fear of 

loneliness and her fear of how this would change them. Another one of our couples last summer found out that the 

bride’s father had stage 4 cancer.  They needed to move their wedding up so that her father would be able to walk his 

daughter down the aisle. I spent a lot of time on the phone speaking with the mother of the bride. I checked in with 

them weekly as we worked to change their details.  When you are on the front lines in this ministry, it is a gift to be 

able to offer support, comfort, advice and an ear.  
 

Over the past few years, we have looked critically at how we provide hospitality to our guests.  First, we knew we 

needed a new bride’s room. The brides had been assembling in an oversized coat closet next to the ballroom.  So we 

renovated a room right off of the choir loft. It is a room containing stain glass windows from when the church was first 

built.  The golden glow on a sunny day provides an amazing backdrop for pictures. Secondly, we increased our wedding 

ministry team by creating a role for a sacristan.  We realized that we were missing out on an opportunity to really ex-

tend our hospitality at weddings. We recognized that by only having a wedding coordinator overseeing the rehearsals 

and weddings, we were overlooking the opportunity to be hospitable to people new to College Church.  Finally, we 

streamlined the way that couples could book the Church. We digitized the process. We created a new website for 

College Church weddings and developed a system that allowed them to book online. 
 

Getting married in the Catholic Church is serious business.  Having one person on staff to focus solely on this busy 

ministry has allowed us to be welcoming and inviting to the couples from the moment they first make contact with us 

and to their family and guests who visit College Church for their wedding. The majority of couples who marry here are 

either young professionals or knee deep in graduate school.  They need and appreciate someone who is easily accessi-

ble and quick to reply to their questions as they navigate this journey. I have heard many times how grateful they are 

for me returning their phone calls in a timely fashion, for explaining thoroughly what their marriage preparation would 

entail, and being present for them when they need support. 
 

With College Church as a destination parish, many of the couples getting married here are either travelling in from out 

of state to marry at their alma mater or couples who have yet to find a home parish.  College Church weddings have 

also become an important family tradition. In the last 2 years we have had the privilege of hosting weddings for 3  

sisters (I jokingly told the mother of the brides that if she had anymore daughters we would have to give them a free-

bie).  This fall, one of our couples is the third generation getting married here. Our desire is for couples to find them-

selves drawn to College Church and take into consideration joining us in calling SFX “home.” But whether they decide 

to join our parish, or have their children baptized here we have successfully  

expanded the reach of our ministry.     
 

While wedding ministry is a major revenue source for our church, it is a valuable 

and necessary ministry.  We are accompanying people through a pivotal time in 

their lives, in their faith lives. It is easy to fall into the mindset that all the important 

ministries at College Church happen on Sundays.  I encourage you to remember, 

in your prayers, the valuable ministry that we do at weddings on Saturdays. 
 

By Sandy Hauck, Director of Wedding Ministry 
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Religious Education  

 

Religious Education Registration 
 

Our Religious Education Program is now accepting registrations for the 2018-2019 school year. Classes 

meet three-four times per month (September through May) on Sunday mornings from 9:15 am-10:20 
am for children in grades kindergarten through eighth grade. Sacramental preparation for First Reconcil-

iation and First Communion are part of our second grade program, as is Confirmation preparation in 

eighth grade. The registration information for the 2018-19  

program year has been sent to our current Religious  

Education families. If you are a new family and would  

like to register your child(ren), or if you have a child in  

a Catholic school who would like to make their First Com-

munion or Confirmation at College Church, contact Angie 

Doerr, Director of Religious Education, for more information 

at 314-977-7302 or at angie.doerr@slu.edu.  

 

Volunteers Needed For Children’s Religious Education 
 

Are you interested in helping children grow in our Catholic faith?  We are cur-

rently seeking volunteer leaders to help with our Religious Education program.  
The commitment is three/ four Sundays a month from 9:15 to 10:20 am Sep-

tember through May.  Leaders work in teams of two or more.  Curriculum ma-

terials and training are available.  If you are interested in becoming involved, 

please contact Angie at 314-977-7302 or angie.doerr@slu.edu.    

 

LIGHTWORKS  -  AN EXPERIENCE OF IGNATIAN PRAYER 
 

lIGHTwORKS is a “light form of work,” a series of limbering up exercises for the spirit.  

Physical exercises build muscle, increase stamina, and develop flexibility.  So  lIGHTwORKS 

does for the spirit.  These exercises of prayer and reflection, build our relationship with God and 

help us become more aware of God’s presence in our lives. It consists of weekly group sessions.  

Participants are given scripture passages or reflections from the Spiritual Exercises of St. Ignatius 

to pray over each week.  These invite us into conversation with God about our lives.  Then dur-

ing the weekly session, there is sharing about these passages and a presentation.  There are 16 weekly ses-

sions with 8 before Thanksgiving and 8 in the new year.  LightWorks will be offered at St Louis U High on 

Oakland this fall on Monday evenings from 6:30 until 8:30 pm, beginning on October 1. Flyers will be availa-

ble soon at the doorways of the church.  For more information, please contact Joseph Milner at 314-977-

7305 or joseph.milner @slu.edu. 

 

Bulletin Advertisers Needed   

Please consider supporting our bulletin by purchasing an ad on the back page.  J.S. Paluch Company provides 

the bulletin to our parish every week free of charge.  If you can help this effort, please call Mary Ottenberg 

at 314-757-7598, or email ottenbergm@jspaluch.com.  

mailto:ottenbergm@jspaluch.com
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SOCIAL MINISTRY 

 

                   School Supplies Needed 
 

A member of the Peace & Justice committee of the Rock Church, 

our Racism and Reconciliation committee's partner group, works at 

an SLPS elementary school that is in need of school supplies for the 

coming year. College Church is holding a supply drive to help meet 

these needs for their students in grades Pre K through 6th grade.  
 

If you are able to provide any of the below items, please drop them off to the College 

Church parish center at 3628 Lindell Blvd. 63108 anytime Monday-Friday between 8:30 am-

4:30 pm EXCEPT between 12:00-1:00 pm OR on Sunday between 7:30 am-12:45 pm.  We 

will be collecting items through Tuesday, August 21st.  Contact Christine at chris-

tine@sfxstl.org or 314-977-7309 with any questions. Thank you for any assistance you can 

provide! 
 

#2 pencils (non mechanical)  pink erasers   markers 

dry erase markers    notebooks   loose leaf paper 

folders (2 pocket)    rulers    ink pens (black ink) 

Glue      glue sticks   quart size plastic ziplock bags 

sandwich ziplock bags   gallon size ziplock bags pencil cases 

Rulers     color pencils  crayons 8, 16, or 24 count 

index cards     scissors   backpacks 

 

Join us for a Summer “Dinner and a Movie” Series  

with College Church and Rock Church 

4th Thursdays in July, August, September 
 

Next Movie Night: Thursday, August 23rd in the College Church Ballroom 

Pizza at 5:45 pm, Movie starts at 6:15 pm, Discussion after the movie 
 

Film: The Road to Freedom: The Vernon Johns Story 

This biopic follows the life of Vernon Johns (James Earl Jones) -- now known as 

the father of the civil rights movement -- during the years he preceded Martin 

Luther King Jr. as minister of the Dexter Avenue Baptist Church in Montgomery, 

Alabama. Johns champions the cause of desegregation, clashing with local white 

authorities; the more cautious members of his own church; his wife (Mary Alice), 

who fears he'll lose his pulpit; and his children, who fear he will lose his life.  
 

Location: College Church Ballroom, downstairs at 3620 Lindell Blvd (off the corner of Grand and Lindell). 

Pizza will be provided. 

Please RSVP to Christine at christine@sfxstl.org or 314-977-7309. 

*Save the Date: September 27th will be the last movie night event* 
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Neighborhood Faith Groups   

 

The Adult Faith Formation Commission and the Parish Life Commission are collaborating to form Neighbor-

hood Faith Groups. We had a fun and successful "Zip Code Donut Sunday" at which people from adjoining 
zip codes got to meet one another.   Now we want to invite people who live close to one another to con-

nect more deeply and intentionally.   
 

The potential activities for these faith groups are many and entirely open to the creativity of each group. Ac-

tivities could include scripture study, prayer, faith sharing, walks, Lenten book groups, service, or attending to 

the needs of the faith group itself. (And of course, you could always enjoy sharing food!!!)   
 

Interested? It's never too late to join! Please respond soon at our website!  http://sfx stl.org/neighborhood-

faith-groups/ 

 

College Church 101             
 

College Church 101 is a set of three presentations to help people get to know the College  

Church.  The first session will be introductions, demographics of the community and an overview  
of the parish history.  The second session will focus on the Jesuit and Ignatian aspects of College  

Church.  During the third session, parish activities, ministries, and opportunities for involvement will be  

described and a brief tour of the facilities will be offered. 
 

If you are new to the College Church community or if you have been with us and want to review your 

knowledge of College Church, plan to attend College Church 101.  The first session is today, Sunday,  

August 19th, between the Sunday morning masses in the ballroom.    
 

The second session is next week, August 26, and the third session is September 2.  Refreshments will be 

available about 9:00 am and presentations will begin at 9:15 am.  Please call  314-977-7300 or e-mail Joe 

Milner, Joseph.Milner@slu.edu if you plan to attend.  We look forward to seeing you! 

 

Why Drink From the Cup? 
 

From the early days of the Church the faithful were offered the Eucharist under the signs of bread and wine. 

In the middle ages reception of the cup fell into disuse for a variety of reasons for several centuries. Vatican 

II restored the fullness of the symbols of Body and Blood in encouraging the faithful to receive under both 

species. 
 

The General Instruction of the Roman Missal, 281, states: "Holy Communion has a fuller form as a sign when 

it is distributed under both kinds. For in this form the sign of the Eucharistic banquet is more clearly evident 

and clear expression is given to the divine will by which  the new and eternal Covenant is ratified in the 

Blood of the Lord." 
 

In today's first reading, Wisdom invites us, "Come, eat of my food, and drink of the wine I have mixed", and 

at every Eucharist we hear Jesus say, "Take this all of you, and drink from it..." Drinking from the Eucharistic 

cup is essential  to understanding the meaning of communion and of Jesus' sacrifice.  We are called to both 

BE his Body in the world as well as imitate his own self-gift by pouring out our own lifeblood for the sake of 

others. The "Amen " we say as we receive the Body of Christ is our assent to becoming what we have eaten, 

the Body of Christ. Drinking the Blood of Christ makes us accountable to that amen and reminds us that we 

are called to live our Baptismal commitment on Jesus' terms. 
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Bicentennial Lecture Series Continues September 24th 

With Ignatian Insights for ‘Reimagining Health Care’ 
 

The Saint Louis University Bicentennial Lecture Series, “The Jesuit Influence in Ameri-

can Spirituality, Education and Society,” continues with the Monday, September 24 

presentation, “Reimagining Health Care: Ignatian Insights for Achieving the Greater 

Good.” Michael Rozier, SJ, assistant professor of health management and policy at SLU 

will speak. The presentation will be held 7-8:30 p.m. at St. Francis Xavier College 

Church, Grand and Lindell boulevards.  A light reception follows. Free parking is in the 

Laclede Garage, at Laclede Avenue and Grand Boulevard. 
 

Rosier has a long history of working with communities of need, including the homeless, incarcerated, and 

refugees, both in the U.S. and in Latin America. A SLU alumnus, Rozier earned his doctorate in health man-

agement and policy at the University of Michigan. He also earned a graduate degree in international health 

systems from Johns Hopkins University. From 2008-11, Rozier taught global health and public health ethics 

at SLU and was the founding director of undergraduate education at SLU’s School of Public Health. 
 

The series closes on November 5 when Michael Garanzini, SJ, Secretary of Higher Education, Society of Je-

sus in Rome, speaks on Jesuit Education: Do We Need a New Paradigm? 
 

The series is sponsored by the Saint Louis University Bicentennial Committee and the Office of Mission and 

Identity. For more information, contact jesuitmission@slu.edu. 

 

Adult Atrium Sessions  Come and see the Atrium!  
 

We invite adults to come and experience this peaceful place, where our youngest members listen to God’s 

Word, along with their catechists. There will be time for a presentation and time for working with the mate-

rials.  Please come to the Level II Atrium on August 19, 9:15-10:20 am-also on the 2nd floor of the parish  

center. 

 

Season of Creation             
  

From September 1 to October 4 Christians around the globe will come together to pray and care for crea-

tion during what has been named the “Season of Creation”.   September 1 was proclaimed as a World Day 

of Prayer for Creation for the Orthodox in 1989.  It was embraced by the major Christian European 

Churches in 2001 and by Pope Francis for the Roman Catholic Church in 2015, when he extended the 

World Day of Prayer to the "Season of Creation". 
  

As Catholics we are accustomed to celebrating the various liturgical seasons throughout the Church year. 

The newly-proclaimed “Season of Creation”, (although not an official liturgical season), offers us the chance 

to focus our attention on God the creator and to reflect on our human responsibility as creatures of Earth 

to serve and protect all of life. The timeframe precedes October 4, the feast of St. Francis of Assisi, patron of 

ecology. This is a time for us to pray in gratitude to God for the gift of creation, to learn about integral ecol-

ogy, and to take concrete actions to care for Earth.  
  

The Ignatian Solidarity Network has created an Ecological Examen as a tool for prayer, reflection and action 

on behalf of our beloved Earth.  On September 2 the parish Circle of Creation Committee will provide cop-

ies of this Examen at the church doors.  We invite you to take this home and pray it to help us discern how 

we might become more committed to care for creation and those who are poor. 

mailto:jesuitmission@slu.edu
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YOU ARE THE VOICE OF THE PEOPLE 
 

Sometimes the Washington DC office numbers of our 

members of Congress are busy.  Here are their local of-

fice phone numbers:  
 

Sen. Roy Blunt: 314-725-4484 
 

Sen. Claire McCaskill: 314-367-1364 
 

Rep. Lacy Clay (MO 1st District): 314-367-1970 
 

Rep. Ann Wagner (MO 2nd District):  

636-779-5449 

Presiders 

August 25 & 26, 2018, 2018 

Saturday  

5:30 pm  Fr. White, S.J. 

Sunday   

 8:00 am        Fr. White, S.J.  

10:30 am        Fr. Mercier, SJ 

4:30 pm        Fr. White, S.J. 

 

Bulletin Articles  Please email bulletin articles to  

bulletin@sfxstl.org. 

 

 

College Church Tours  
 

Our wonderful College Church Docent’s would be happy to offer tours of our beautiful 176 year old 

Church.  Please contact Mary Beth Erickson at 314-977-7304 or email church@slu.edu with a date and time 

to schedule a tour for your group. 

Saint Francis Xavier College 
Church  

Grand Night Gala 
at The Coronado  

Friday, November 9, 2018 

Auction items needed!  

Stays at Summer or Vacation homes 

Cardinals tickets or other sporting event 

tickets or paraphernalia 

Tickets to a concert, play or other per-

formance 

Restaurant or retail gift cards ($50 or 

more is ideal)  

Group outings or experiences such as 

wine tastings  

Bottles of wine valued at $25 or more 

Family friendly items or experiences   

 

August 18 & 19, 2018 

Saturday  

5:30 pm          Fr. White, S.J. 

Sunday  

 8:00 am        Fr. Daly, S.J. 

10:30 am        Fr. Tueth, S.J.  

4:30 pm        Fr. Hunthausen, S.J.  

 

Attention Liturgical Ministers   

The next schedule for Liturgical Ministers will cover September through November. Please be sure to let 

Sister Carolyn know your availability during those months by MONDAY, August 20. Thank you! 
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PHONE 

314-977-7300 (Church) 

 

CONTACT PERSON 

Mary Beth Erickson 
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SOFTWARE 
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Adobe Acrobat 9 Standard 

Windows 7 
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